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Heated Attack on Political Trickery

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – In the days of rough and tumble trade unionism, when no holds were barred, persuasion often took the form of the two by fours, short pieces of chain, or heavy boots, “sabots” as they were called in Europe, from whence came the word “sabotage.”


Nowadays this word is used mostly by nervous governments to suggest dark bearded characters wearing cloaks full of H bombs that will blow us all to eternity at the behest of some foreign power. 


These governments deal swiftly and ruthlessly with any citizen considered guilty of sabotage, and usually have no difficulty in proving their case before the courts. 


The dictionary defines sabotage as “malicious destruction of property, usually by strikers,” but in the view of this writer, any union member who deliberately causes confusion in the minds of our members and makes public statements contrary to declared union policy is equally guilty of sabotage and deserves prompt disciplinary action. 


In the August issue of our Journal, International President Freeman plainly stated it to be the duty of all IBEW members to become politically active, and that politics is our business today. This fact is indisputable, we should be grateful that our International President has made it so clear. 


On Monday next, British Columbia faces a Provincial Election. The present Premier and his Cabinet have repeatedly referred during the campaign to “Hordes of international union officials who are invading B.C. to take over our Province.” He is hopping mad because the trade unions have gotten behind the Canadian equivalent of Labour Party, and are helping to elect a Labour government. 


Last night, along with many other trade unionists, I attended an all-party forum, at which our candidates, (two trade union officials, one active social worker), gave a good account of themselves among the assorted collection of generals, lawyers, merchants, real estate and insurance peddlers who represented the other three parties. 


We left the meeting feeling very satisfied, but at 11:00 p .m. were dismayed to hear over the Canadian national news broadcast that two well known B.C. officials of the IBEW had publicly expressed their disapproval of labor’s present political activities, alleging that labor’s arm was being twisted to vote for a certain political party. 


Since one of the officials concerned has in previous elections claimed IBEW support for the Liberal Party, without asking our permission, and has appeared publicly on behalf of its dubious candidates, we must assume that he is only opposed to “arm twisting” if it challenges his personal political allegiance. 


For every dollar spent by the B.C. Federation of Labour on “arm twisting” our employers have spent at least $1,000. Never has there been such a splurge of anti-union and pro-employer propaganda in the history of B.C.


 In this little town alone, the radio, T.V., and press have been paid to pull out all the stops in propaganda for the three parties arrayed against us. The amount of literature delivered by mail must have cost a fortune. 

I hope that this is the “arm twisting” that Jack Ross refers to. It must be, because when about 1100 IBEW members contribute some $50 among them, about 4 ½ cents each, towards the B.C. Federation of Labour Election fund, it doesn’t look as though we did a very successful job of arm twisting does it?

F.J. Bevis, P.S. 
